IWBCC 11th May 2017

   INVERKIP AND WEMYSS BAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

 Minutes of the Business Meeting 
Thursday 11th May 2017 at 7.00pm
    Inverkip Primary School 
Present: Paul Cassidy (Chair), Jean Anderson, Isobel Rennie (Treasurer), Alison Clark (Secretary), Tracy Bunton
In attendance: Cllr. I Nelson, Cllr L Rebecchi, Cllr G Dorrian, Ian Hannah (IC Anti Social Behaviour Team), Community Wardens and 19 members of the public  
1.0 Apologies for absence: David Adams, Gary Purdon, Jakki Purdon, Eileen Virtue, Ronnie Cowan former MP  
2.0 Welcome and Opening Remarks
Paul welcomed everyone to the meeting 
3.0 Police Matters
Since the date of the last meeting there were 11 crime reports with 3 being detected.  Reports include a theft at Sainsbury’s; a break in at Cal Mac; 2 domestic incidents; a sex act against a minor at Wemyss Bay Caravan Park; a wildlife crime; damage to the car of the Inverkip hotel owner; British Transport officers reported that youths were found to be on the rail line.  Reports about anti-social behaviour and offences at Inverkip beach were over and above this.

In response to a resident who informed the meeting that she found a young person on the bonnet of her car the officer asked residents to continue to report incidents to the police.  He went on to speak about close working with the Community Wardens, additional resources in place and partnership working with BT Police who have for a number of weeks have been on patrol.  He spoke about plain clothes officers as well as uniforms being visible to deter offensive behaviour and to reassure residents. He reiterated that licensed premises are aware of the localised problems and are cooperating.  Joint interventions are in place with the Anti Social Behaviour team an example being police providing the team with the names of perpetrators who then go on to hand deliver letters to young peoples’ parents.  
When asked about actions that can be taken against perpetual offenders, it was explained that the strategy is to carry out early interventions rather than criminalisation.  In response to a resident who asked if the wooded areas are searched there was an acknowledgment that young people alert each other by text when officers arrive and they scatter.  

The focus is on the train station and it was explained that children (aged less than 16 years) can be escorted home.  Jean stated that it was apparent that more officers are needed and in response to this the officers informed that the National Gangs Unit have been brought in and have been effective elsewhere in Inverclyde.  The dilemma the police face is being able to tackle a mass gathering and focusing on perpetrators, most of whom are already known to the police.  

Jean referred to a meeting she attended with Stuart McMillan MSP and Scotrail reported that they are particularly concerned about the impact of anti social behaviour on their employees.  She informed that a follow up meeting with more partner organisations is scheduled to take place on 31st May 2017.  

  4.0 Wardens Report
The wardens acknowledged the extent of resource invested by the warden service in the incidents in Inverkip and the report already provided by the police.  The wardens informed that there were 6 incidents reported during April 2017 (1 alcohol/ drug misuse and 5 public nuisance and disorder), the same period in 2016 representing 1.76% of Inverclyde’s incidents. 98 vulnerable building checks were carried out. 
5.0 Inverkip Community Hub

Kevin Rodgers, manager of the Inverkip Community Hub provided a comprehensive update on the background and the facilities at the centre and the groups already established there; 3,500 visitors attended the centre during quarter 1 of 2017.   A full list of activities is in place with the facilities available for hire at weekends.  He spoke about plans to attract commercial and non-commercial users and voluntary groups and the requirement to be self-sustainable.  The centre will be able to apply for 3rd sector funding when the 25 year lease in place.  
Kevin informed that applications have been invited to tender to install the play park.  Options will be presented to the public.  He is also progressing the landscaping immediately outside the centre and the reinstatement of the adjacent ground.      

6.0 Minutes of Business Meeting held on Thursday 6th April 2017  
Actions from previous minutes are summarised and updated in Appendix 1.  
Minutes proposed as accurate by Jean Anderson and seconded by Isobel Rennie.
7.0 Secretary’s report  
7.1 Alison informed that due to the local government elections there have been no committee meetings to report on.  All are reminded that reports can be found on Inverclyde Council’s website:
 http://www.inverclyde.gov.uk/meetings/
8.0 Planning Matters

5 domestic applications and 1 domestic application had been made, 3 others had been granted
9.0 Roads, Pavements and Lighting
New and replacement street lighting in Wemyss Bay was acknowledged with numbering and labelling being reinstated.
A resident from the marina informed that lighting was in place.  In response to his question about pavements and roads he was reminded that they will not be adopted because they do not meet the council’s standards and was advised to approach the housing estate factor.  
Alison is liaising with the police about an abandoned car on Langhouse Road

10.0 Treasurers Report

9.1 Isobel informed that the balance of £2710.62 with cheques still to be presented before the AGM.  It was agreed to reimburse petty cash of £100 for Alison
11.0 AOCB
11.1 Wemyss Bay Community Centre – Playing Pitch
A resident enquired about the installation of goalposts on the grass area outside the Wemyss Bay Community Centre.  Cllr Rebecchi offered to find out the extent of the Council’s ownership
11.2 Land for Sale at Inverkip Church
Cllr Nelson confirmed that the land is currently owned by the Church of Scotland and that it is zoned within the Inverclyde local plan for housing
11.3 Brueacre Junction – fly tipping
Cllr Rebecchi and Cllr Nelson agreed to enquire about locating a litter bin at Brueacre Junction

10.4 Road Closure – Inverkip Main Street
Road closure to fell trees off Main Street at the bus stop opposite the bridge over the weekend of 29.5.17

11.0 Date and time of next meeting:
Thursday 1st June 2017 in Wemyss Bay Primary at 7:00pm
There being no further business the formal meeting was closed at 9:15pm 











APPENDIX 1
IWBCC ACTIONS SUMMARY – 11.5.17
	ITEM
	NEW ACTIONS FROM MINUTES  11.5.17
	RESPONSIBLE
	UPDATE
	STATUS at 11.5.17

	11.1
	Find out the extent of the council’s ownership of land outside WB Community Centre
	Cllr Rebecchi
	
	

	11.3
	Find out if a litter bin can be installed at Brueacre Junction
	Cllr Rebecchi and Cllr Nelson
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	ACTIONS - FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES
	RESPONSIBLE
	UPDATE
	STATUS at 11.5.17

	 
	Letter from R Cowan MP re Ofcom briefing – save on IWBCC website
	PC
	
	

	 
	Stewart Milne - lighting at new entrance to the estate
	EV/ AC
	Alison to provide Eileen with a phone number for her point of contact at SM
	ongoing

	 
	Wemyss Bay playpark fencing – request permission and specification from IC
	PC & Cllr Dorrian
	Paul is waiting for a response from the relevant service in the council
	ongoing

	
	Signage A78 sliproad to Hill Farm, photograph showing preferred location    
	Cllr Rebecchi/TB
	Cllr Rebecchi has discussed with Transerv – signage top and bottom
	ongoing

	
	Parking and road markings Inverkip Main Street at bus stop.
	Cllr Rebecchi
	Confirmed will be carried out when works are completed
	open

	
	Confirm report was sent from IC Roads to Kip Marina 
	Cllr Dorrian
	
	open

	
	Kip Park, Main Street to the junction with Langhouse Road – concerns with contractor’s reinstatement following utilities work
	GP
	Whole road is to be resurfaced after completion of Community Hub
	monitor

	
	 IWBCC contact Ronnie Ahlfeld to ask which Regeneration Forum Area I & WB should be included in
	PC
	
	open

	
	Housing Land Supply Review Inverclyde – comments can be submitted to Head of Planning
	PC 
	
	open

	
	Bachan Burn – invite developer and Save Cowal group to future meeting
	
	Save Cowal Group expressed thanks for the offer to attend a future meeting
	closed

	
	Footpath alongside Kip Power Station site – becoming overgrown again . 

       Also loads of gravel dumped at the entrance. 
	 EV
	
	open

	 
	WB potholes – in Community Centre carpark and on A78 Main Road.  
	 Cllr Rebecchi
	 
	 Open

	
	Write to BTP and Scotrail requesting an explanation and their views on how they plan to address concerns about the disruption caused by young people using the Wemyss Bay train line
	PC
	
	

	
	Invite Inverkip Community Hub manager to the next meeting
	JP
	
	

	
	Meeting Agendas – publish on IWBCC website before meetings
	TB/PC
	
	

	
	Letter to Transport Scotland requesting bus service to Hill Farm cc Mr McMillan
	EV/ Cllr Rebecchi
	
	


